General Meeting - December 15, 1975

Present: Claire, Gary, Rosco, Jame, Brenda, Michael R., Ken, Carol, Doug R., Steve, Mike C. and later Doug E.

Agenda:

1) Parking Spaces

Bob thought that we should rent parking spaces from some place nearby. Now that people are going to be using the new section, more cars will be around and the jockeying involved in the present lot will become even more of a pain. Steve volunteered to go and talk to the appropriate person about spaces to the right of the present lot. He will report back re prices at some later meeting.

2) White truck

Since the white truck is immobile once again, Doug suggested that we get rid of it finally, and for run-around purposes a small car be bought. He thought that the car could possibly pay for itself in the gas saved by not having to use the red van. Other people thought we should keep the white van since it appears that only the alternator is broken at the moment. General opinion seemed to support the idea of continuing to maintain the white truck until it has been totally replaced by new parts, in which case it will be as good as new.

3) The Alternative Community Newsletter

Since each group involved is committing itself to some money to help cover costs of production of the newsletter, Ken proposed that Dumont fork out \$10 per issue in exchange for up to 100 copies, many of which could be left at the door for people to pick up when we ask them to get the hell out. The idea was agreed to be quite sound and the money will be coughed up.

4) Payroll by Cheque

Michael C. suggested that payroll be paid out in cheques from now on. In order for extra account to remain operative, people would then be responsible for getting their portion into the account on an individual basis, hopefully in the form of a cheque. Dougts were raised as to the feasibility of this plan but in a vote taken a decision to go ahead was reached. 5 for, 3 against, 4 abstentions.

5) Letterhead

Michael presented his examples of letterhead. On that basis it was decided to reopen the contest with Gary promising that he would come up with an proposal before the end of the year.

6) Bob's overtime claim

Bob has claimed an overtime shift credit for the work he did on the bus drivers' strike. The claim was acknowledged with the concern being noted that such credits should not be assumed to be automatic.

- 7) Gary's request for da bucks See Gary's written proposal of December 8, 1975. His request was granted.
- 8) As additional business, Brenda, Doug R., Mike R., and Carol have formed a committee to scrub the floors at some time after X-mas.